

IDC Statement on Article 26 Habilitation and Rehabilitation

AHC7

January 25, 2006

On behalf of the International Disability Caucus, we would like to thank the Chair for the opportunity to speak, and wish to underline just a few points on the need for a specific article on habilitation and rehabilitation.

This formulation of Article 26, which represents a paradigm shift from a medical model to a social model, is a good step towards a rights based approach to habilitation and rehabilitation. This means that persons with disabilities are not the objects of interventions by professionals, but are empowered to make decisions about their lives and bodies.

Habilitation and rehabilitation includes a broad range of comprehensive activities including training in ADL – Activities of Daily Living, adaptation of the home and assistive technology.

Millions of people with disabilities in Africa, Asia-Pacific, Latin America and other parts of the world live a difficult life in poverty because of the lack of adequate habilitation and rehabilitation. This is why we support the addition of the words “at affordable costs” in regard to rehabilitation services.
Finally, we support the proposal from Kenya and Bosnia and Herzegovina to ensure that training of professionals includes persons with disabilities.

Thank you again, Chair, for the opportunity to address the Committee. 
